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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 2nd June 2014
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Mark Sains
Secretary


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Bill Barrett
Men’s Captain


Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain


Helen Morris

Andy Ward


Chris Green

1 Chairman’s Comments
We are now half way through our beginner’s course, and I hope all the participants are enjoying it. The improvement in the weather from the initial weeks has been very welcome. I should like to thank all of the coaches and other volunteers who have given up their time to support the club.
Whilst it might seem a long way off right now, at our AGM in October there will be several vacancies for positions on the committee, with four members stepping down. As of October we will need new club captains and a new treasurer, together with a new member for the committee, so please consider putting yourself forwards for one of these positions. That said, all of the committee positions are only for a tenure of a year, so just because someone is currently filling a role, please don’t think that you can’t put your name forward for it. In order to progress and grow, the club needs new ideas and new enthusiasm, and I hope that you will give the possibility of you serving on the committee some serious thought.
2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Tony Green, Simon Cain & Elaine Harries
3 Previous Minutes

The minutes for May were agreed and accepted, with the exception that Thom Darby’s quiz was actually the 27th June.
4 Matters Arising
MS emailed the Three Counties Cross Country about moving the first race. The general response was chaotic and the race is unlikely to be moved. Due to the size of East Haddon, they have asked for volunteers – which most teams are able to provide.
5 Secretary Report

The UKA affiliation fees and the SEAA club fee have been paid.
We would like to welcome 2 new members and 1 returning member to Stopsley Striders.

Correspondence received from Miriam Tedder regarding the possibility of the Ladies’ Captain being filled by 3 people. MS replied that only one person could be elected, but that the named captain can ask for any additional help. MS will also provide a list of the tasks for the different positions.

Correspondence received from Linda Scanlan enquiring about what would be required to set up a Parkrun in Luton. MS told the committee that a one off fee is required (which could probably be requested from Team Luton), a team of volunteers (which may be achievable from the different running clubs), and a location that contains a 5k route that is mainly on track with parking – and that this is the main problem. MS will discuss this with Linda.

6 Treasurer’s Report

Cash: £69.92
Bank: £10773.72
Deposit: £104.01

Charity: £1388.93
7 Running Report by Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby for Events in May 2014
Sunday 4th    Dave Hall ran the North Dorset village marathon and David Burnett ran a P.B. In the Keswick half marathon.
Monday 5th   Four Striders ran the Flitton Flit 5k, where Karen Ashby was 1st lady v55, Judy Reid was 1st lady v60, Andy Reid was 1st male v60 and Dave Debnam was 1st male v65. Four winners from four entries, well done!.
At least eight Striders ran the Milton Keynes marathon on a very warm day with some excellent  results. There were P.B. Runs from Finbar Willis, Kevin Chadwick and two exceptional P.B.s from Kate Linhart and Linda Scanlon. This allows Linda to qualify for London next year.
Amanda Rankin ran the Pedner 5mile event.
Wednesday 7th   Three Striders ran the Silverstone 10k with P.B. Runs from David Burnett and Christina Hunter.
Sunday 11th  Three Striders ran the Stevington 12k with P.B. Runs from Amanda Rankin and Jenny Griffiths.
Lee Murphy ran the Halstead marathon.
Monday 12th    Dave Hall ran the Orpington marathon.
Saturday 17th    Gez Fallon ran the St Albans park run 5k.
Sunday 18th     Five Striders ran the Wheathampstead 10k. Matt Crossland ran the Dunstable Downs 10k.
Saturday 24th   Amanda Rankin ran the Ashford park run.
Sunday 25th    Andy Durrant ran the Welwyn festival of sport 10k, where he finished 1st in his age group.
Carla Greer and Lorraine Webb ran the Bupa 10k.
It is fitting that we finish our report with Amanda Rankin who ran the Folkestone Coastal 10k, because without all her races we would have a very short report.
In terms of injuries, Louise is back running and hoping to come up the club in the next few weeks and Christa Jeffries has had her knee operation and is recovering well. We also wish Tony Green good luck with his knee op.
8 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month for May was awarded to:
· Kate Lindhart and Linda Scanlan
9 A.O.B

SH has been approached regarding the concerns of a few beginners with the behaviour of one of the coaches on a Monday evening. The coach has a bad attitude towards the beginners’ course and mentions this regularly to the beginners. This needs to be addressed – the coach should bring it up with the other coaches and not with the beginners.
· SH will check with UKA (& TG) about how to proceed given this is not the first time.

AW mentioned that Putteridge swimming club now have a new triathlon wing and so will be putting a lot of work into the aquathlon. Therefore, Striders need to work hard as well, including some swimming training! 

· AW has volunteered to act as a link as required.
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